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(Topp) Francis, EDITOR, and published
quarterly by the New Bremen Historic Assoc.
Any stories and/or pictures that our readers are
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COMMUNITY PICNIC COMMITTEE
STANDING: Mike Meyer, Gen Conradi, Dru Meyer (coordinator),
Dennis Dicke, Edith & Dennis Klingler, Jason & Lori This.
SEATED: Reuben Dickman, at 99, the most "mature" guest.
(See report on page 3)

COMPLIMENTARY COPIES

With each quarterly mailing of The Towpath, a
number of Complimentary Copies are sent to folks we
think might be interested in reading one or more of the
articles in that issue. |f you are one of these people
and would like to continue receiving future issues,
please send the appropriate amount of dues
(subscription) to the above address. (P.O. Box 73)

A MEETING AT THE POOL
While visiting in New Bremen on Sunday, June 3™, and attending

the 3rd annual Community Picnic held by the Historic Association,

MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Memonal donations are welcomed in any amount.
When donations for any one person or couple have

name(s) is attached to the Memonal Plaque.

reached $100.00, a brass plate engraved with their]

former mayor (1937-1947), Reuben Dickman, met with the current
mayor, Robert Kiein, at the new Community Swimming Pool, built
in 1998. Reuben Dickman was mayor when N.B.'s first swimming
pool was built (1938-1940) and Robert Klein was mayor in 1998.
The plaque shown originally hung in the 1938-1940 bath house.
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NEW ITEMS NOW ON DISPLAY - JULY, 2001

BDEMOCRATIC PRIMARY TICKET FOR AUGLAIZE COUNTY
ELECTIONS of Treasurer, Sheriff (with William Wehrman as
a candidate), Prosecuting Attorney, County Commission-
ers, Infirmary Director - mid to late 1870s:

BCERTIFICATE OF ELECTION: special election on August
16, 1880 of August Wehrmann as the New Bremen
Village Marshal, signed by Wm. Bruns, Village Clerk:

ENOTIFICATION TO TOWNSHIP OFFICERS OF THEIR
ELECTION: August Wehrmann, Esq., of German Twp. -
Certification of election on April 6, 1891 as Constable for
a 3 year term, signed by C.P. Gress, Township Clerk:

BPICTURE: Explosion of Henry Dierker's Store on
corner of Monroe & Washington Streets - Jan. 27, 1905:

ENOTICE TO RESIDENT LOT OR LAND OWNERS of Auglaize,
Shelby, Mercer, Van Wert Counties on straightening,
widening & deepening of the St. Marys River, petitioned
for by J.W. Hoverman, et al. on April 17, 1911 - includes
names of all persons and corporations affected in
Auglaize County (11 pages):

* All of the above items came from the estate auction

of Mrs. Clarence/"Molly” (Rose Wissman) Wehrman.
[donated by Jill (Coble) May]

B(2) TINTYPE PICTURES: Andrew George Steinbrugge &

Fredonia Henrietta Marie (Koeper) Steinbrugge.
[donated by Sue (McCollum) Shockney]

BPICTURES: 1924 N.BH.S. graduation picture taken at
the Boesel Opera House [from the Alvera (Roettger)
Schmidt estate], 1948-49 stamco girls' softball team,

1948-49 New Bremen Merchants men's baseball team:
[donated by Stan & Dona Mae (Speckman) Kuenning]

BMFRAMED CONFIRMATION CERTIFICATE dated March 29,
1896 for Heinrich Friedrich Wilhelm Luellemann:
[donated by Catiierine (Luelleman) Grilliot]

B'"2000" PICTORIAL CHURCH DIRECTORIES:
[donated by St. Paul Church & Holy Redeemer Church]

E"MALLORY" HAT from Mueller's Menswear:
[donated by Judy Meckstroth]

H(6) SILK LADIES' HANDKERCHIEFS - U.S. NAVY:
[donated by Donna Watkins]

E'SIMPLICITY" DRESS PATTERNS
[donated by Joyce (Quellhorst) Gilberg]
H(2) CHILD'S SEWING MACHINES: 1940s era red
"Kenmore" with instruction book (sews chain stitch), black
"Singer" from 1880s-1890s era (originally owned by the
grandmother of Mrs. David (Jeanette Grieshop)
Quelthorst:.....oommmmses [ON LOAN from Lucille (Topp) Francis]

H"1938" (1940) SWIMMING POOL MEMORABILIA - Wire
baskets, keys, garment bag, tickets (all donated), "1938"
WPA cornerstone (ON LOAN)................. from the Village of N.B.

THANK YOU! We very much appreciate the dona-
tions and loans that are being made. A special THANK YOU
to Stan & Scott Kuenning for their help and "hardware"

"1938" SWIMMING POOL DEDICATION

Memorial Day - May 30, 1940
[See "The Towpath" - July, 1998 for more details]

INVOCATION.......oooooviiiiiiie Theodore G. Papsdorf,
St. Peter's Church Minister
PARK COMMISSION............... Herman J. Laut, Chairman

Mrs. Clifford V. Huenke
Walter Grothaus

POOL SUPERINTENDENT.................... William Richcreek
(18] 25 S S{U7:12] ] R ————— Don Fledderjohn

James Sunderman
WOMAN ATTENDANT ..o Betty Behm

"1938" Municipal Swimming Pool
Completed & Dedicated on May 30, 1940
Pictured: Myrl Smith & Marian Frey (1940)

Rear of “1938" Pool Bathhouse
Pictured: Fred Schroer, Jr., , Myrl Smith, Marian Frey,
John Melchert, Jr. & Bernadine Luedeke (1940)

donations. Delores Stienecker & Joyce Holdren, Curators

NOTE: Please help us! We would like to compile a
complete list of people who served as Lifeguards at this

pool during its existence, from 1940-1997. The Curators
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3rd ANNUAL N.B.H.A. SUMMER PICNIC
Sunday, June 3, 2001

Our third annual summer picnic was held from 3:00-
6:00 p.m. on Sunday afternoon, June 34, at the museum.
Although the weather was cool, approximately 150 people
turned out to enjoy the various activities on the museum
grounds.

Monty McDermitt, local appraiser from Minster, was on
hand to appraise antiques and collectibles brought in.
Also, Alan Fenters, local horticulturist, was available to
answer plant and gardening questions brought to him.

Musical entertainment was again provided by the
Miami-Erie Boys, including Dan Miller on guitar and
Brittany Hartwig on violin entertaining the crowd with
some toe-tapping tunes. Also, Rita Heitkamp and her
brother, Alfred Gehret, entertained with some songs.

A special guest was former mayor, Reuben Dickman,
from Orlando, Florida, along with his son and daughter-in-
law, John and Sue Dickman of Columbus. Reuben, who
turned 99 on May 23", enjoyed visiting with former friends
and relatives from the area.

Food items included shredded chicken and beef
sandwiches, hot dogs, a cabbage roll casserole,
homemade pies, and beverages. Especially popular on
this cool Sunday afternoon were the homemade pies and
the coffee.

This years' committee consisted of Dennis Dicke &
Gen Conradi, Dennis & Edith Klingler, Jason & Lori This,
and Mike & Dru Meyer. (see picture on page 1) 'y

We would like to thank these folks who took time to
monitor the museum or work in the food service area:
Dorothy Dicke, Lawrence & Marlene Egbert, Dee
Fledderjohn, Larry & Pat Holmer, Jack & Deb Maurer,
Judy Meckstroth, Dan & Kathy Nedderman, Joe Niekamp,
Mary Paul, Robert & Diane Paul, Don & Carol Ruese,
Marilyn Sommer, Delores Stienecker, Eugene This &
Loreen, and Donna Watkins.

Also, a very special thank you is owed to all the
special ladies who baked the wonderful pies: Johanna
Alger, Bev Applegate, Mrs. Willis (Helen/"Mickey") Dicke,
Louise Hay, Dorothy Lesher, Nancy Marshal, Judy
Meckstroth, Mary Paul, Leola Tangeman, Karen Tostrick,
Donna Warner, Evelyn Warner, Emily Wiedeman, Edith
Wissman, and Barb Ziegenbusch.

Dru Meyer, Special Events Coordinator

<

NOTE: The first woman to be named as manager of the
New Bremen municipal swimming pool was Diane
(Gruebmeyer) Gast, who served as such during 1980-
1981-1982. Then there were 8 lifeguards - now there are
32. Diane is now New Bremen's Village Clerk and was

responsible for salvaging the items listed on page 2.

NEW HISTORICAL REFERENCE SOURCE
Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps

From 1876-1970, the Sanborn Insurance Co.
(Sanborn-Perris Map Co., Ltd. of New York City), created
more than 40,035 maps of Ohio towns and cities.
Originally used for fire insurance records, these detailed
maps identify individual buildings on each block and give
detailed information - including a building's occupant
(blacksmith, tin-shop, flour mill, woolen mill, Opera
House, hotel, moving picture theatre, bowling alley,
stable, etc. - sometimes giving the business's name),
height (1-story, 2-story, etc.), what type of roof (tile, tin,
shingle, composition), street address (1933 only - the
years before that, they were given arbitrary numbers).
The original maps were colored and showed whether the
buildings were brick (red), frame (yellow), etc.

The maps also give the population, prevailing wind
direction, water supply source, number of firemen,
available equipment (steam & hand engines, hose carts,
hook and ladder truck, size and length of available
hoses). They tell what kind of streets there were and the
type of fuel & type of lighting being used.

There is much more information - the more you look at
the maps, the more you can find!

How Did We Learn Of These Maps?

Back in March of this year, the Editor received a call
from a Mr. Richard Egen of Long Beach, California. He
had been referred to me by the N.B. Village Office since
he was doing research on the Western Ohio Railway Co.
(interurban) and | had covered this topic in the April, 2000
issue of The Towpath. After several lengthy phone
conversations, he asked if | had ever heard of the
"Sanborn maps." He then gave me his source for these
maps - the Cleveland Public Library Map Collection Dept.
| contacted Ms. Maureen Farrell of that department, and
she informed me that the Sanborn maps were available
on microfilm and that there were maps of New Bremen for
1892, 1899, 1907, 1914, and 1933 (22 sheets in all.) She
in turn referred me to Bell & Howell of Ann Arbor,
Michigan, who sent me a quote of $100.00 + $3.00 S/H.

| am happy to let you know that the Historic
Association agreed with me that these maps are a
valuable source of information about our town in the
earlier years, and we have purchased the microfilm and
placed it in the New Bremen Public Library to be used by
the public. | have also copied all of the maps and pieced
them together (each completed sheet measures about
18"x22".) We hope to be able to copy these maps onto
single sheets and place copies in both the Library and our
museum so that more people can view them.

There are other Ohio towns on this reel of microfilm
also - Newark, New Boston, New Carlisle, New Concord,
New Holland, New Lexington, New Lisbon, New London,
New Paris; New Philadelphia, and New Richmond.

Since May, these maps can also be viewed on the
internet at:
. H r
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FOUND! - A 55 YEAR OLD LETTER
by John Schwepe - Findlay, Ohio - 12/22/1999

Prior to my mother's death in 1974, she had
placed items in a box with my name on it. It was one
of those things that | looked at and said, "Yeah, that
is mine", then closed the box and stored it. In
November, 1999, my wife Linda was looking for a
book of Bible stories for children at church and for
our grandson. She remembered a book in this box.
When she opened a book entitled, Bible Stories for
Children, by Myrtle Barbre, published by the Saalfield
Publishing Co., copyright 1940, out of it fell a booklet,
a picture, and a letter!

The letter was addressed to me from Miss
Wilhelmine Moeller. | had attended Sunday School
at St. Paul Evangelical & Reformed Church in New
Bremen while in grades 1-3. In September, 1944,
my family moved to Versailles, Ohio. | grew up there
and graduated from Versailles High School. The
picture was of three of the classes from the Primary
Dept. The three teachers were Miss Wilhelmine
Moeller, Mrs. Walter Althoff, and Mrs. Elmer
Dammeyer. The booklet contained documentation
by Miss Moeller such that all those in the picture
were identified. What a kind, thoughtful and loving
teacher Miss Moeller was by her actions of producing
the booklet, picture and letter. May others know of
and share in her thoughtfulness. Her letter follows:

Sunday, October 1, 1944

Dear John:

| suppose you are settled in your
new home and trust that you like it,
which I'm sure you will. | am enclosing
the class picture which | told you
about.
| 'am looking forward to some

Sunday when_you are in New Bremen

and will come to our Sunday School to

visit. Keep up your good record as it
will mean much to you as you grow
older.

Miss Wilhelmine Moeller

BACK: Lloyd Schroer, John Schwepe,
Andrew Schwierking, Roger Dicke,
William Greber.

MIDDLE: Barbara (Harmony) Moore,
Jack Moyer, Vernon Luedeke, Janice
(Quelihorst) Dorsten, Virginia
(Warner) . Friemering, Dolores
(Mohrman) Fledderjohn.

FRONT: Doris (Thielker) - Tangeman,
Louise (Topp) Barga, Helen. (Piehl) .
Settlage, Shirley (Hittepole) Woehler/
Kugck, Mary (Holdren) Finke, Janet
(Egbert) Kuck.
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HE WAS JUST A LITTLE LAD

He was just a little lad, and on a Sabbath day was
wandering home from Sunday School and dawdling on his
way.

He scuffed his shoes into the grass; he found a
caterpillar; he found a fluffy milkweed pod and biew out all
the "filler."

A bird's nest in the tree o'erhead, so wisely placed and
high, was just another wonder that caught his eager eye.

A neighbor watched his zig-zag course and hailed him
from the lawn, and asked him where he'd been that day
and what was goingon. -

"Oh, I've been to Sunday School." (He carefuily
turned the sod and found a snail beneath.) "l've learned a
lot of God."

"Hmm, a very fine way" the neighbor said, "for a boy to
spend his time. If you'll tell me where God is, I'll give you
a brand-new dime."

Quick as a flash his answer came, nor were his
accents faint, "I'll give you 2 dollar, Mister, if you'll tell me
where God ain't.”

Miss Ida Wissman collection

ST. PAUL EVANGELICAL & REFORMED CHURCH

Sunday School Class - Fall, 1944
(computer photo provided by John Schwepe)
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Photo donated by James Melchert

St. Paul's Church Choir - ca. 1923-1927
Rev. John C. Melchert, behind piano. served as pastor of St. Paul's Church for 25 years, from 6/1/1922-6/1/1947.
Mrs. Hulda Melchert, sitting at the piano, served as the organist from September, 1931 until June 1, 1947.

FRONT: Gladys (Neuman*) Schwierking, Wanda (Mueller) Stappe, Aurelia (Wissman*) Wellman, Alma (Wissman)
Scheer, Leona (Hespe*) Ramga, Esther (Fearing*) Quist, Stella (Neuman*) Gruebmeyer, Erna (Schaefer*) Schrage,

Brunhiida (Wissman*) Hole.

MIDDLE: Hilda (Topp*) Kiute, Ida (Wiehe) Moots, Beata (Klanke) Isern, Hermine (Dicke) Kellermeyer, Hulda
Wiehe, Edna (Kamman*) Haarbye, Eva (Tomhafe*) Bush, Leola (Speckman*) Wissman , Edith (Schwartz) Thieman.
BACK: Oscar Hirschfeld, Jacob King, Leo Sunderman, Delbert Schwierking, Leon Kellermeyer, Edward Erhardt,

James King, Walter King.

Rev. Melchert established the first fully organized St.
Paul Church choir on 7/11/1922 and became its first
director. Anna Schwepe was the organist at that time,
having served as such since September, 1906. Prior to
Miss Schwepe, Martha Bertram, daughter of Rev. & Mrs.
F.W. Bertram, served as organist, from September, 1905
to August, 1906. Martha Bertram married William Frey &
they were the parents of Marian (Frey) Engle. (see "From
the Mailbox" page 16.) Rev. Bertram (Marian's
grandfather) served as minister of St. Paul's from 1894-
1906. It was during his tenure that the 1890 church was
destroyed by fire on New Year's Day, 18397 and the new
church was built and dedicated on December 5, 1897.

One hundred Elmhurst hymnals were purchased in
1922 which were used until March, 1943, when new
hymnals were purchased with the church name printed on

[ * names as listed b y Esther (Fearing) Quist - these women had not yet married. ]

the covers. Choir robes were purchased in January,
1923. Mrs. Melchert became the organist when Anna
Schwepe retired after 25 years of service. In 1933, in
preparation for its 100t anniversary celebration, the
church was re-decorated, new light fixtures were installed,
new carpet was laid, and the buildings were renovated for
a cost of $5,000.

After the Melcherts left in June, 1947, Hermine
Kellermeyer became the new organist, serving until
1/2/1963, when Mrs. Robert (Betty) Topp assumed the
position. Gene Engle became the new choir director and
served untit May, 1949. He was replaced by new teacher,
Gerald Reese, who in turn was replaced by Edith (Blanke)
Wissman on 6/1/1951. She served as such until 1968-
1969, when Rev. Roger Perl replaced Rev. Emil Bassler,
& his wife, Jeanie Perl, became the new choir directress.



MORE ABOUT MOTION PICTURES

On page 5 of the April, 2001 issue of The Towpath
was an advertisement dated 12/13/1931 for the movie,
"Whoopee", starring Eddie Cantor. It was advertised as
being "All in Technicolor" and "the most beautiful picture
ever shown in New Bremen." This was questioned by
Bob Heinfeld of Ada, Ohio. He recalled that the first
"Technicolor" movie was "Trail of the Lonesome Pine" in
1936. (It was the first Technicolor feature to be "shot on
location.") This prompted both of us to do more research
about the "moving picture” industry. The following is a
general history of the development of motion pictures:

L > >

Thomas Edison is generally regarded as the “father of
motion pictures.” He made the first workable camera and
viewer, and the first projectors were based on his
apparatus. The key to motion pictures was the discovery
of a suitable flexible film base. Motion pictures were the
first great modern industry founded on plastics.

In 1887, Edison began to search for an apparatus to
do for sight what his phonograph had done for sound.
That same year, Hannibal Williston Goodwin obtained a
U.S. patent on a photographic covering described as
"transparent, sensitive and like celluloid.”

In 1889, Thomas Edison and an assistant obtained
workable film from George Eastman. On 12/10/1889,
Eastman applied for a patent on "the manufacture of
flexible photographic films." This patent was issued in
1898, after a legal battle with the Hannibal Goodwin
estate had been settled.

In 1891, Thomas Edison's "Kinetograph" camera and
viewing apparatus were completed, and in 1893 a patent
was issued. "Peep-show" Kinetoscopes (only one person
at a time could view the pictures) were first displayed
4/14/1894 in New York City, later in Paris and London.

In 1895, screen projection was accomplished by others
in the United States, France, and England with the
"Cinématographe" and the "Bioscope." In 1896, motion
pictures were commercially successful in many parts of
the world. On 4/23/1896, the "Vitascope" system for
projecting movies onto a screen for larger audiences was
first demonstrated in New York City.

The first "movies" were only brief sequences inserted
in a vaudeville show. Soon stage personalities agreed to
appear in films, and pictures began to tell a story.

In April, 1902, the first small theater, the Electric
Theater in Los Angeles, was established to show movies
exclusively. In early 1903, the Cascade Theater was
opened in New Castle, Pennsylvania by Harry M. Warner
and his brothers. These early theaters became known as
"nickelodeons" because the admission was 5¢.

In 1912, Adolph Zukor imported a 4-reel film from
France - "Queen Elizabeth" with Sarah Bernhardt. The
success of this long 'feature" film prompted American
producers Jesse L. Lasky, Cecil B. DeMille and Samuel
Goldwyn to produce "The Squaw Man" in Hollywood.
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Hollywood became the American headquarters for film
production.

In 1915, "The Birth of a Nation" by D.W. Griffith was
released and American films first achieved status during
W.W.l. The actors, such as Charles Chaplin and Mary
Pickford, became more popular than the stories, and films
were made with players selected for "star value."

As pictures improved, there was increasing interest in
color, and in 1915 the "Technicolor" company was
founded and the first practicable 2-color film system was
developed.  Technicolor was the first commercially
successful (lengthy) screen color process.

The mid-1920s were considered the golden age of
"silent films." On 8/6/1926, "Don Juan", made by Warner
Brothers, was the first film that synchronized pictures with
music on discs, however there was no dialogue. By 1927,
the public displayed a desire for "talkies" and Warner
Brothers made "The Jazz Singer" with Al Jolson, which
combined the sound-synchronization with talking scenes.
Also in 1927, the first "Movietone" films were shown,
which had the sound on the film. The first all-talking
picture, also made by Warner Brothers in 1928, was "The
Lights of New York."

Cartoons started in the late 1920s. Walt Disney's
"The Three Little Pigs" in 1933 was the first cartoon with
both color and sound. "Snow White and The Seven
Dwarfs" in 1937 was the first animated film.

In 1935, the first live-action, 3-color Technicolor film,
"Becky Sharp", was made and it included the sound track
along with the print.

After "The Trail of the Lonesome Pine" in 1936, much
improvement was made in the Technicolor process.

In 1939, "The Wizard of Oz" started out in black and
white (the tornado) and after the house sat down, Dorothy
was in the colorful land of Oz. After the record-breaking
release of "Gone With The Wind" in 1939, more and more
pictures were made in color.

During W.W.II, the American motion picture industry
enjoyed record attendance. After the war, many technical
improvements were made, such as larger screens and
improved sound, to compete with the small screen of a
new competitor - television. "Cinerama", a 3-film-strip
process developed from an aerial gunnery trainer of
W.W.II, was opened in New York on 9/30/1952. In 1953,
20" Century Fox introduced "CinemaScope", with
stereophonic sound, in the film "The Robe." [EDITOR'S
NOTE: | remember the N.B. High School students being
taken by bus to the New Bremen Theatre to see this film.
Another time we were taken to see "Lorna Doone."]

By the 1950s more and more people were owning
television sets. Also, another new competitor to the
downtown movie theatre, the drive-in movie, had arrived
on the scene. By the mid-1950s, the New Bremen
Theatre could no longer compete, and in 1955, the
theatre was closed and the building was sold.

Lucille Francis & Robert Heinfeld



The first mention of
a drive-in movie theatre
in the New Bremen Sun
was with this advertise-
ment on 7/17/1947.

SUNSET CRUISE-IN THEATRE

Located 4 miles east of St. Marys,
4 miles north of New Knoxville

on Route 33
The "Lake Drive-In"
2 Shows Nitely — Rain or Shine Thea,,.: gefwe:,;l e-snt_
8:30 — 10:30 Marys & Celina on St.

Rt. 703 (then St. Rt. 29)
opened on June 12,
1948, according to an
article in the 7/2/1997
"Extra  Merchandiser",
then published by The
Evening Leader.

By July, 1950, the
"Sunset Cruise-In"
became known as the
"Midway Drive-In."

Admission — 45¢
Children under 12, Free

Come out and bring the family

Thursday — July 17, 1947
"CHINA'S LITTLE DEVILS"

Fri.-Sat. — July 18-19

"JUNIOR PROM" Another drive-in
& theatre patronized by
"WEST OF ALAMO" N.B. people was near

North Star on U.S. Rt.
127, called the
"Starlight Theatre."

The Lake Drive-In
and the Starlight Drive-

Sunday-Monday — July 20-21
"HEARTBEAT"

Tues.-Wed. — July 22-23

" " In theatres are still
KISS AND TELL operating. pe
<>>
DANCE HALLS

#There were a lot of dance halls within 25 miles of the
N.B. area. N.B., of course, had one out at Kuenning's
Grove, later called Speedway Park. (see pg. 11 of the January,
2001 issue of "The Towpath.”) Before that, there were Hespe's
Hall (West Monroe St. - Apni. 2001 "Towpath"), Schwepe's
Hall (North Main St.), and one at Hartwig's Grove (on the
south end of town.) Then there was the Oddfellows &
Knights of Pythias Hall which later became the Woodmen
Hall (above the present bicycle museum.) There was a
dance hall above the Speckman & Nieter Store (Arcade
Dept. Store) on S. Washington St. The old Boesel Opera
House on West Monroe St. was converted into a dance
hall in 1948 by the American Legion. There was also a
dance hall in Lock Two above the Garmhausen Store.

#Gordon State Park at St. Marys had a dance hall,
there was one at Edgewater Park at Celina, Minster had
dance halls at Kemper's Grove (Hell's 1/2 Acre) & Eagle
Park (St. Rt. 66), and Newport also had one (Lindhaus
Park). Then there was the Crystal Ballroom at Versailles,
built in 1948, which brought in big name bands such as
Guy Lombardo, Louis Armstrong, etc.

#in the 1930s, lots of people went to Ohio's million
dollar playground (it was billed that way) at Sandy Beach
at Russells Point. All the big name bands came there. |
can still remember seeing signs saying "Glenn Miller here
next week at the Moonlight Terrace" The Moonlight
Terrace was an open air dance floor. At the San Juan
Ballroom (indoors), it cost 10¢ a dance. After each
dance, the people were "roped" off and had to pay
another 10¢ to get back on the floor.

(Robert G. Heinfeld - Ada, Ohio - 1/16/2001)

More Movie Theatre "Trivia"

#When | wrote about N.B.'s first movie theatre
("Wonderland Theatre" - 1907) in the April, 2001 issue of
The Towpath, | wasn't positive where that had been
located ("the residence portion of Herman Laut's building
on Washington St.") Now that we have the Sanborn Fire
Insurance maps (see page 3), | can say with certainty that
N.B's first "moving picture”" theatre was located in the
north_half of the old Ameri u 0 known to
most people as Raymond ("Caddy") Moeller's Bakery,
then Knipple's "Home Bakery" (at 30 S. Washington St.)
In August, 1907, Herbert Trautwein's "Star Bakery" was in
the south half of the building on the first floor and a cigar
factory (John & Clarence Laut?) was on the second floor.

#0n page 5, | mentioned that Tom Broad of St. Marys
was to re-open the "Crown Theatre" on 12/31/1931. Tom
Broad went on to own the Opera House in St. Marys from
1932-1939. He ran the theatre there and called it the
"Broad Theatre." Later it was called the "St. Marys

Theatre." (Extra Merchandiser - 7/2/1997)
<<>>

"Looking Backward"
through the Wapakoneta Daily News
by Vern Doenges

EDITOR'S NOTE: These are two of the articles sent to us
by Vernon Doenges of Wapakoneta, Ohio. He had published
them in the Wapakoneta Daily News "Looking Backward - 75
Years Ago” column in 2000. Vern is still hoping to find a picture

of the dance pavilion at Kuenning's Grove (and so are we.)

¢'Extensive improvements are being made at
Kuenning's Grove one mile north of New Bremen on the
St. Marys-New Bremen Road, where the annual New
Bremen Farmer's Picnic is held each summer.

Probably the biggest piece of work that has been
carried out is the sawing in two of the dance pavilion from
roof to foundation, following which sections were moved
apart and a new section 48 feet square was built in,
practically doubling the floor space. A new maple floor is
to be laid over the entire pavilion and it promises to be
one of the finest and most popular resorts of its kind in
this vicinity.

Other buildings and concession stands are being
moved about the grounds to give a more suitable and
convenient arrangement of the park. The resort will be

formally opened with a dance on May 9, 1925."
(Wapakoneta Daily News - 4/29/1 925)

¢"The Ohio Legislature some time ago passed a law
prohibiting Sunday dancing in Ohio, which caused much
opposition. That law, amended as it is now, is up to the
approval of each Ohio County Probate Judge.

Three Auglaize County dance hall proprietors have
signified their intention of filing application with Probate
Judge L.C. Brodbeck for permits to conduct public dance
halls - Minster Eagles, Minster: Kuenning's Grove, New
Bremen; and Gordon State Park, St. Marys."

(Wapakoneta Daily News - 7/15/1925)
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This picture was sent to us by Irvin Hartman of Ft. Lauderdale, Florida (N.B.H.S. Class of 1926) and was taken in New
Bremen (location unknown) in 1925. The car (a Model T Ford touring car?) was won by Katharine (Langhorst) White in
a raffle at Gordon State Park at Lake St. Marys (date unknown). In the rear seat are Ethel (Heil) Rawers/Trout (class of
1927), Erna (Schaefer) Schrage (1925), Deloris (Hirschfeld) Schnell (1925). In the front seat are Bernice (Hartman)
Steinbrugge (1927)(sister to Irvin Hartman), Katharine (Langhorst) White (1925), and the driver, Leverne (Waterman)
McCollum (1924)(a cousin to Bernice & Irvin Hartman). Leverne was also the mother of Mrs. Tom (Ginny McCollum)
Braun. Tom is our treasurer and genealogist. On the running board is a sign that says:
"FOR LANGUID STUBBORN FEET, TRY JOE KAYSER MUSIC, Gordon State Park."

GORDON PARK Dance Gardens
Accommodating 200 couples — Costing $50,000.00
Opens July 4th, 1925

Music by
Saxie Holsworth White Way Band—Direct from New York

Dancing every night during summer season
and Sunday afternoons.

Gordon Park on Lake St. Marys
(N.B. Sun - 7/2/1925)

r—

Harold Bachman & His "Million Dollar Band"
In an Open Air Concert at

KUENNING'S GROVE, New Bremen
Wednesday evening, June 28, 1922 at 8:00 p.m.

Sponsored by New Bremen American Legion Post 241

DANCE PAVILION AT GORDON STATE PARK
DESTROYED BY FIRE

All that remains of the handsome dance pavilion at
Gordon State Park, St. Marys, are two tall brick chimneys
and a mass of ashes and charred timbers. The pavilion
and the adjoining "Wind Blew Inn" were destroyed by fire
of undetermined origin at midnight on Tuesday,

December 8, 1931. Loss was estimated at $35,000.
(N.B. Sun - 12/10/1931)
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ORIGIN OF THE "MILLION DOLLAR BAND"

The Million Dollar Band originated in the band which
Harold Bachman organized at the outbreak of the (First)
World War and which became attached to the 116t
Engineers. It was while serving with this regiment in
France that General Hunter Liggett said on a certain
occasion "That band is worth a million dollars to the
American Army."

The officers and men of the regiment began to refer to
Bachman's Band as their "Million Dollar Band" and after
being discharged from the Army and starting out in the
professional band business, Mr. Bachman adopted the
name given his band in France, which is now taken all
over the U.S. as the synonym of good band music.




VOGELSANG & SONS TINWARE
"Among the resources of the town of New Bremen
which go to make up its commercial fabric, the trade
carried on in stoves, tinware, etc. forms a most important
feature. Prominent among those engaged in it is Mr. Fred
Vogelsang, who is a practical and energetic man of

business - honorable and upright in all his dealings."
[from Portrait and Biographical Record of Auglaize, Logan &
Shelby Counties, Ohio - published in 1892 by Chapman Bros ]

The Vogelsang Family

Friedrich Heinrich Vogelsang was born 1/8/1831 in
Vogelsang, Barnstorf, Diepholz, Hannover. Germany. He
was the son of Henry William & (Beckmann)
Vogelsang and the grandson of Friedrich & Sophia
Margarete (Meier) Vogelsang. The entire Vogelsang
family immigrated from Germany in 1833 when Fred was
2 years old. They landed in New York City, but the fertile
soil of Ohio tempted them to settle there. Several years
after locating in Auglaize County, Fred's parents and their
other child had died of cholera, leaving their oldest child,

Friedrich Heinrich, to be raised by his grandparents.

The grandparents, Fred & Sophia  Vogelsang,
purchased a farm (at the southwest edge of town) and
lived in a log house, where the grandfather died in 1845
After his grandfather's death, young Fred remained on the
farm and took care of his grandmother. Sophia lived until
10/16/1864, when she died at the age of 79.

This "farm" was located south of Monroe Street, up to
what is now called Plum Street, bounded on the west by
Franklin Street, and on the east by .the government lands
along the western bank of the Miami-Erie Canal. This
section of town was later called Vogelsangtown, after
being developed in the 1890s. What is now called Plum
St. was then called Vogelsang St.

Land tax records of 1870 show the main portion of this
‘farm" as being 8 acres with the lot valued at $1000, the
house at $650, and other buildings at $275. The other 3
1-acre lots were valued at $90, $80, & $70. By 1890,
Vogelsang had started to subdivide this land, selling it off
.21 acre at a time. By this time, the 8 acres had
diminished to 6.51 acres, with the lot being valued at
$1260, the house at $480, & the barn at $100. Main
Street was being extended to the south and Dr Michae/
Stone and August Dierker built the first new houses south
of the alley behind the Charles Boesel house in 1891

In 1904, Dr. F.F. Fledderjohann purchased 2 Iots from
Mrs. Fred Vogelsang, adjoining her residence on the
north, on which he planned to build a residence.

In 1906, son-in-law, J.H. Grothaus (husband of Emilie
Vogelsang), purchased all the Vogelsang property east of
Main St. and prepared it for additional building locations.
[This included the land later donated for the "1938" pool.]

On 4/15/1852, Fred Vogelsang married Sophia
Wilhelmine Kuenning, who had come to America with her
parents, Herman Frederick & Anna Margaret (Speckman)
Kuenning about 1849, at the age of 13 (or in 1845,
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depending on the information source. ) Fred & Wilhelmine
had 13 children, 6 of whom grew to adulthood: August,
Emilie Grothaus, Edward, Emil, Alvina Ruese, and Henry.

About 1856, Fred Vogelsang purchased an interest in
the flouring mill in New Bremen, and continued in the
milling business for about 10 years.

In 1879, he purchased a large tin store and then
conducted an extensive business in tinware and stoves.
As of 1892, his son, August, had learned the tinners' trade
and had gone into partnership with his father.

F. Vogelsang & Son carry a remarkably large and well
selected stock of every description of ranges, cook stoves
and heaters, tinware, washing machines, and general
house furnishing goods. Among the large array of stoves
are the "Homestead" and "Clermont" cook stoves for
which this house has the exclusive agency. They are
made in many different sizes and patterns and are
warranted to give entire satisfaction.

This firm pays special attention to metal working such
as tin, sheet-iron, copper work and roofing and guttering.
A large amount of the furnishing goods which they display
are turned out from their own workrooms and are all hand-
made. In every respect this is a first-class supply depot.

(N.B. Sun - April, 1893)

August Dierker
August Dierker was born 1/25/1854 in Piqua, Ohio.
He started his first job in a tin shop when he was barely
more than 13 years old, signing on as an apprentice with
Fred Geier of Piqua on 7/12/1867.

In the summer of 1879, he came to New Bremen and
became employed in the Fred Vogelsang tin shop. In
May, 1897 (after Fred's death), August Dierker and Fred's
son, Emil Vogelsang, formed a partnership.  (Emil's
brother, August Vogelsang, suffered from epilepsy for
many years and died in 1916 after spending 15 years in a
hospital for epileptics at Gallipolis, Ohio.)

The stove and tinware firm of Vogelsang & Dierker intend to
go into the slate roofing and galvanized iron-work business next
month. They will have a practical slate roofer and galvanized
iron worker in their shops and will give all jobs their personal
supervision. This is an entirely new enterprise for New Bremen.

(N B Sun - 1/14/1898)

The Vogelsang & Dierker partnership was dissolved in
1898, with Mr. Dierker taking over the store on 11/7/1898.
He continued to conduct the business for the next three
years at its old location - in the west half of the building
occupied by 